MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE
August 7,2019
KCAB 2\? FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: Boyd Frederick, Jeff Wamboldt, David Celebre, Monica Yuhas, Zach
Rodriguez, YIG Charlotte Martin

Others Present: Chief Deputy Marc Levin

Meeting Called to Order:  6:30 p.m. by Chairman Boyd Frederick

Citizen Comments: 6:30 None
Supervisor Comments: 6:30 None
Chairman Comments: 6:31 Chairman Frederick commented that the Stein Farms Resolution

is still pending due to building inspections. The Deputies contract has been approved and will be
heard in the October Budget proposal.

Approval of the Minutes from June 5, 2019:
Motion by: Rodriguez Seconded by: Wamboldt  Approved: unanimously

Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department:

2019 Wisconsin Department of Justice/JAG Crisis Intervention Team (CIT) Training Grant

Motion by: Wamboldt Seconded by: Yuhas Approved: unanimously

6:32 Chief Deputy Levin advised the grant will be used to provide training to Deputies and
Correctional staff who have already completed the 40-hour intervention training. The grant is for
$10,000 that is 100% funded and does not require a match; therefore, no additional tax levy dollars
are being requested. Supv. Wamboldt asked how many staff members would be going and if this
included other agencies. The number attending is unknown at this time and other agencies will be
attending the training.

Country Thunder Re-Cap:

6:33 Chief Deputy Levin stated Country Thunder was relatively uneventful this year; weather
was believed to have an impact. Total number of arrests and citations issued declined from past years.
One hundred and seventy-three citations were issued; 155 being for underage drinking. There were 8
criminal arrests for Battery, Disorderly Conduct, Possession of Cocaine, and a Probation violation.
Twin Lakes Police Chief reported that there were no major Country Thunder incidents for their
department; 0 arrests, 7 underage drinking citations, 35 traffic stops, and 10 calls from citizens
complaining about music from the festival. Genoa City reported they issued 41 citations during
Country Thunder and that overall the traffic was managed well. Staffing for the campgrounds
consisted of 4-6 deputies from 4 AM — 1 PM and 22-28 deputies from 1 PM —4 AM. Festival site
had 4-6 deputies from 2 PM- 5PM and 8-12 deputies from 5 PM — 2 AM. Traffic control posts
consisted of 4-8 deputies from 3 PM- 1 AM. KPD was the only outside agency to assist KSD on
Country Thunder grounds; Walworth County did assist with traffic posts. Country Thunder provided
improvements including gravel added to entrances and exits, and campsite location changes.
Planning and Zoning plans to meet with KSD and Country Thunder to make nextyear even better.
Supv. Rodriguez commented on lack of security measures in relation to the entrance having no
security, scanners or metal detectors. Levin agreed that security measures would be helpful but those
are procedures the Country Thunder organization would have to institute.



Any Other Business Allowed by Law: 6:50 Rodriguez inquired about the Mobile Command
Unit being present at the Tall Ships event downtown and who would be paying for their presence.
Levin advised that security levels were raised by all involved due to ships being from foreign ports.

Meeting Adjourned: 6:52 on motion by Rodriguez; seconded by Yuhas.
Respectfully Submitted, .

Michelle Hicks



